
From: Robert Cigale <bob@endpointcorporation.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 19, 2021 9:08 AM 
To: Grittner, Paul V - DNR 
Subject: RE: Emerging Contaminant Evaluation - Klinke Fox Run  
 
Notification of the release occurred in 2004, approximately 15 years prior to our involvement on the 
site.  In reviewing the historical documentation, we did not find any references to waterproofing at this 
location. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Bob 
 
 
 

Robert A. Cigale, P.G. 
Owner/Principal Geologist 
Endpoint Solutions Corp. 
6871 South Lovers Lane 
Franklin, WI 53132 
 
Phone: 414-858-1202   
Mobile: 414-897-3240 
 
Web: www.endpointcorporation.com  
Email:  bob@endpointcorporation.com 
 

       

  
The information contained in this e-mail and any attachment is intended solely for the person or entity 
to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged information. Any review, 
dissemination, copying, printing or other use of this e-mail and any attachment by persons or entities 
other than the addressee is prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please contact the 
sender immediately and delete the material from any computer. 
 

From: Grittner, Paul V - DNR <Paul.Grittner@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Friday, April 16, 2021 3:30 PM 
To: Robert Cigale <bob@endpointcorporation.com> 
Subject: Emerging Contaminant Evaluation - Klinke Fox Run  
 
Subject:    Emerging Contaminant Evaluation 

   Klinke Cleaners Fox Run at 2346 W St. Paul Avenue, Waukesha 
                  DNR BRRTS Activity #: 02-68-535535; FID #: 268188910 
 
Bob,  
 
The DNR has a question regarding the ‘Emerging Contaminant Evaluation’.  Could you confirm whether 
or not other services (such as waterproofing) were offered at the dry cleaning business, other than the 
actual solvent-based cleaning?   
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Thank you.   
 
 
We are committed to service excellence.  
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.  
   
Paul Grittner 

Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Phone: (414) 405-0764  
paul.grittner@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 
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